& The Rooster

November 2001

Roos Parish Council

The meeting cn 12th November was attended by
Councillors Cheeseman, Cook, Jackson, Kirk, Quarmby,
Priest, D.Winter and G.E.Winter. Mid-Holderness Ward
Councillor Stewart Willie was in attendance.

Minutes
The Minutes were approved.

Cllr Willie commented on the Coastal Zone Management
Plan. (This was explained in the last newsleiter.)

Aldbrough crossroad. Clir Quarmby said that the signs
were still not satisfactory. Within a month there had been
two accidents there requiring the attendance of police and
an ambulance. The Chairman said that the Highways
Department were waiting for a police report and
recommendations. Cllr Quarmby was still unhappy. He
wanted action before there was another accident. Clir
Willie said another letter should be sent to Highways -
with a copy to him so that he could pursue the matier
himself. This action was agreed.

Correspondence
Benefit Fraud. A poster supplied would be displayed.

Public conveniences at Bridlington. The town council
wanted the conveniences kept open but were unwilling to
take over the maintenance costs from the East Riding. A
strongly-worded letter had been sent.

East Riding Chairman's Awards. Councillors were
invited to nominate persons for the two awards - for work
for the community and the environment and for excellent
service beyond mere duty. No nominations were made.

East Riding and Hull NHS. A letter described the plans
to base the Trust’s main maternity and neo-natal services
at Hull Royal Infirmary in 2003.

Precept for 2002 - 2003. The authority asked the Parish
Council to state, by January 2002, its financial needs for
the next financial year. It was agreed to request £1,000.
During discussion Clir David Winter, Treasurer, noted
that it had been customary to give £20 annually to the
Roos Poppy Appeal. The Chairman suggested that the
donation should be raised to £50. Members concurred.

Millennium Stone. It was reported that the existing
insurance premium covered third party claims and the
risk of damage to the stone but not damage to the plaque.
It was agreed to enquire what the increase of premium
would be required to cover the plaque as well,

Planning

The Area Planning Committee had notified decisions on
two applications previously discussed.

Southfield, South End. Boundary wall was approved.
East of Main Street (M.A.Lockwood).

Outline application to erect sixteen dwellings with access
after demolition of a building (Greenacre). Approved.

The consent had seventeen conditions, requiring Planning
Committee approval of details before the start of any
work. Some of the more stringent ones read out at the
meeting are outlined below.

Landscape works

Prior details were required of many provisions,

including :

¢ Proposed finished levels or contours; means of
enclosure; car parking; ...

e Minor artefacts and structures (e.g. furniture, play
equipment on the children’s play area, refuse or other
storage units, signs, lighting, etc.).

* Planting plans, including substantial landscaping belts
on the north and east; specifications concerning the
establishment of plants and grass; schedules of plants,
their species, sizes and number / densities.

e A programme for implementing the landscaping and a
scheme for the future maintenance of public areas.

Housing Density.

The development is to have sixteen dwellings - no more
and no less. (An explanation was given for the
preciseness of the figure. The aim was to maximise the
number of properties in accordance with current policy.
On the other hand, because of the limited access, a larger
number could not be served by the proposed road.)

Children’s play area

A play area with equipment was to be provided on site
unless the developer had agreed to contribute to the cost
of provision elsewhere. The Chairman read out a letter -
received independently but relevant to the application. A
new regulation required any development of more than
fifteen dwellings to provide an "OPS" - an Outside
Playing Space.

Clir Willie explained that the space and amount of
equipment depended on the size of the site. The amenity
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Any other business

Sand-le-Mere. Consent to extension of the site had been
conditional on the upgrading of the access road. The
proprietor had appealed against the condition. Clir Willie
reported that the appeal had been rejected.

Dangerous road. Clir Quarmby reported that because of
erosion the Tunstall-to-Hilston road was dangerously near
the cliff edge. Clir Willie said that the Highways
Department were aware of the problem. The road would
be closed when the risk of collapse was serious. It was
agreed that Highways should be told of the danger.

rAresi raums

Dr A.S.Hersom (voluntary village contact for parish
paths) reported that the East Riding’s Parish Paths Officer
had asked him to report where remedial work was needed
in the next financial year. Dr Hersom was aware of some
needs but invited any other information..

~ Next Parish Council meeting
7.30 on Monday 10th December

Roos Memorial Institute
Members of the public always welcome

The Rooster

Delivery. Thanks to five more volunteers. We now have
two reserves : James Kendall and Kay Newton.

The help of the following who have been delivering this
year is much appreciated.

Alan & Joan Bowden Sandra Lockwood

Caroline Blyth James Priest

Heather Boynton Don & Nesta Rowland

Tom & Sandra Crombie Brian & Ann Smith

Bob Feetom Barbara Stephenson

Leslie & Irene Helliwell David Winter
Donations. Recent donations are gratefully

acknowledged from :

Mr & Mrs J.Cook Mr & Mrs R.W.Smalley
Mr & Mrs L.Dickinson Mrs B.K.Stephenson
Mr & Mrs F.Foster Mrs C.M.White

Mr & Mrs N.W.Hoe The Darby & Joan Club

Mrs B.Maddison
Further donations will be welcome. If using a cheque,

please make it payable to "L.Helliwell".
















